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American  Bikers for Awareness, Training & Education 

 

Next Meeting-Tuesday May 9th, 2017  
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A B A T E is American Bikers for Awareness, Training & Education  

The main purpose of the ABATE organization is to work toward continued freedom of 

the road by insuring that motorcyclist's point of view is presented to our legislators and 

to promote motorcycle safety, rider education and awareness. We are trying to alleviate 

the very real possibility of "Big Brother Government". We encourage all our members to 

be informed registered voters. We write letters to our elected officials and stay aware of 

what is going on with motorcycle legislation, education, and other transportation issues. 

We welcome interested persons to any of our activities or to join our organization.  

2017 Long Island ABATE Board Members 

 

President——————–—Jim Barr  /  Longislandabate@aol.com 

Vice President 1 ————Nick LaMorte / zuma51@aol.com 

Vice President 2———— Nancy Greenseich / nancygee66@gmail.com 

Treasurer ———————-Bill Quinn  /  nevalnut@aol.com 

Membership Secretary—Jackie Dalambakis / dally_ho@yahoo.com 

Recording  Secretary—– Roseann Barr /  liabate@aol.com 

Sergeant-at-arms——–—George DeMott /  Gdemott@gmail.com 

Legislative/Safety             Mike Lauro / mlauro@optonline.net 

Volunteer Coordinator—-Andrea Peponakis / profe239@aol.com 

Road Captain————–—Joe Pizzo  /  joepizzo18@yahoo.com 

Chaplain———————– Gerry Waldron /  Gerry.bfceli@gmail.com 

Public Relations————Mike Lauro / mlauro@optonline.net 

Products————————Kathy Pfeil /  frstbofeastwick@aol.com 

Website/Newsletter—– -Nancy Greenseich  /  nancygee66@gmail.com 

 

MAILING ADDRESS  

Long Island ABATE 

P.O. BOX 22 

YAPHANK, NY  11980 

Call the ABATE HOTLINE anytime 

For any info or to contact any officer 

1-888-LIABATE 

Long Island ABATE encourages 

all members to submit letters, 

articles or cartoons they feel 

may be of interest to fellow 

ABATE members. Long Island 

ABATE supports the rights of 

ALL motorcyclists, however 

Long Island ABATE does not 

endorse any products or services 

other than its own. All articles 

and photo’s within the contents 

of this newsletter and our web-

site are property of Long Island 

ABATE. You may not use them 

without express written consent 

of the newsletter editor, web-

master, or LI ABATE board.   

 Contact Nancy if you would like to 

advertise in the ABATE newsletter at  

1-888-liabate. Classified ads are free 

to members.  And as always,  

PLEASE SUPPORT 

OUR ADVERTISERS 

 

NEXT MEETING IS  Tuesday April 11th  at the  Lake 
Ronkonkoma Fire District Meeting Hall  Corner of Hawkins Ave & 
Portion Road Ronkonkoma, NY at 6:30pm.  BBQ will be  served at 
6:30. Meeting will start at 7:30pm. 
Nassau Meeting (informal) will be Tuesday April 18th at the Ma-
rine Corps League 99 New York Ave Massapequa NY  . Pizza at 
7pm. Meeting starts @ 7:30pm 

Please email your           

newsletter submissions to 

Nancy Greenseich             

Nancygee66@gmail.com 

or on facebook under  

Long Island ABATE 

 

Disclaimer:  The thoughts and 
opinions expressed in this        
newsletter are those of the           
individual contributors alone and 
do not  necessarily reflect the views 
of the Long Island ABATE Board 
and its members. 
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2017 Long Island ABATE Runs and Events  

Tuesday April 11 General Meeting Lake Ronkonkoma 

Tuesday April 18 Membership Meeting (informal) Massapequa 

Tuesday May  9th  General Meeting Lake Ronkonkoma  

Tuesday May 16th General Meeting Maassapequa 

Sunday June 11th Veterans Run to Montauk 

 

Reminder: Tuesday April 11th is the next Long Island ABATE 
general meeting. Free Food is at 6:30 pm. Meeting starts 
at 7:30 pm. Meeting is at the Ronkonkoma Fire District meet-
ing hall located at the N/E corner of Hawkins Ave and Portion 
Road. (177 Portion Road Lake Ronkonkoma). 

 
To accommodate those who live in Western Suffolk and      
Nassau County, we will  be meeting the following Tues-
day, April 18th, to recap our April general meeting.  It will be 
informal. Pizza will be served at 7pm. Meeting will start at 
7:30pm. This meeting will take place at the Marine Corps 
League @ 99 New York Ave in Massapequa.  
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It has been a slow month and I don’t have much to discuss. But I would like to remind 

you to be careful on the roads! Besides the crazy drivers that we have to watch out for, there 

are the additional dangers this time of year such as sand & potholes! 

 

Due to the success of our Painting Party that Nancy arranged at the Backstage Pass in 

Ronkonkoma and the fundraiser that Andrea is arranging April 27th at Villa Monaco’s in 

West Islip, we will be able to award two scholarships of $750.00 each! One scholarship is for 

high school students going into college and one is for people who are already in college and 

are continuing this year. The scholarships are available to Long Island ABATE members, 

their children & grandchildren. Make sure you go to our website and download your applica-

tions quickly! A email will be sent with the link once it goes on our website. 

 

May will be a very busy month for some of us on the Board. We will be going to Reno 

to attend the annual convention for the National Coalition Of Motorcyclists (NCOM). Then 

the day after we get home we are riding to Albany May 15th to support NY ABATE’s Free-

dom Rally w here w e w ill be lobbying for  state legislation. Then w e are r iding to 

Washington DC May 22-24th to support the Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) as we lobby 

for federal legislation. Our main goal is to achieve anti profiling of motorcyclist’s legisla-

tion! W e are attacking it on a state & national level.  

 

We will continue Nassau meetings on the 3rd Tuesday of each month at the Marine 

Corps League at 99 New York Ave in Massapequa so come on down and help us grow our 

strength in Nassau county! In an attempt to increase our membership in Nassau county, 

starting May 10th we will be sponsoring several Full Throttle Magazine Bike Nights at The 

Meadowlands Sports Bar & Restaurant at 2367 Hem pstead Turnpike in E Mead-

ow. Our goal is to recruit new members and spread the word that we now hold monthly meet-

ings in Nassau.  
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Sunday, April 2nd was our 8th annual joint venture with Full Throttle Magazine. It was 

our Safety & Awareness Run & Bike Blessing. All proceeds from this event will be used to 

fund our motorcycle awareness campaign. All motorcycles were blessed by Pastor Gerry and 

other members of The Rushing Wind Biker Church. We rode from Suffolk County Executive 

Steve Bellone’s office to the Backstage Pass in Ronkonkom a w here Mike & Shari 

put out plenty of delicious food for 500 hungry bikers! The event was a complete success 

thanks to all the motorcyclists that supported it as well as our sponsors; On The Road Again 

MC School, Empire State Motorcycle Safety Program, Big Apple MC School, Suf-

folk County Police Dept. & WBAB radio. I w ould also like to thank our  2 very 

brave members who spoke about the tragedies that they experienced due to negligent or 

criminal acts of automobile drivers. Thank you Regina Heissenbuttel and Jack Monti!  A big 

thank you to all that made this event a huge success!!!  

 

Our regular membership meetings will be; Tuesday, April 11th at the Ronkonkoma 

FD meeting hall.  There will be a free barbeque at 6:30 and the meeting will start at 7:30.  

And Tuesday, April 18th at the Marine Corps League. Pizza will be served at 7:00 and the 

meeting will start at 7:30. 

I hope to see you at one or the other, or both!  

 

Jim Barr 
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Spring 

So here we go, the weather is warming up, mornings are chilly but during the middle of 

the day, it’s nice to be out on the bikes.  We bundle up in layers that we can the off  as we 

warm up.  We go out and start the bikes up and they start a little slow even coming off a 

battery tender.  The bike starts, we get on and go. 

As you’re riding, remember to count the things in your life that you are happy about…

your job or jobs, your house, bike, car, etc.  I call those blessings as we are loved and 

blessed by a loving GOD who never lets us go without who we need.  With these things, 

we have hope for the future…our future. 

I pray we all enjoy the rides every time we go out (even if it’s only to pick up milk) and 

never lose perspective of what we have, where we are now, where we were, and what we 

have gone through and are still going forward in our lives.  This will give us hope for the 

future. 

Ride safe and GOD Bless you. 
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This month I would like to write about Group Riding Safety 

My intention is to have you think about group riding. It utilizes a different set of skills then riding alone. Also it is different 

than a large group ride on a run you will do for charity. 

Hold a quick tail board meeting in the olden days the wagon would have a tail board where the group could gather around 

and have a brief discussion or meeting on the work ahead. 

Discuss who is riding where in the group. The leader is in charge of being alert letting the group be aware of road hazards 

that are coming up in the roadway. To be a leader a rider must be able to set a pace that everyone in the group can follow 

safely. The sweep rider should be in communication with the leader keeping the pace and watching the group. This rider’s 

duty is to keep an eye on the riders in front of him/ her. This should also be a rider with a fair amount of experience. If 

something were to happen (a fall, mechanical failure, etc) to a rider near the back of the group, the chase rider will be there 

to deal with the situation.  A group of no more than ten is preferred modern data will show smaller groups are even better. 

Be prepared with a full tank of gas and an empty bladder. Have the proper riding gear that is appropriate for the ride. In the 

springtime you might need three seasons riding gear. Temperatures range from the thirty’s in the morning to the seventies 

in the afternoon. Being too cold or too hot leads to fatigue 

If you are a lone rider type like I am you enjoy the scenery and taking in the great views the road has to offer. When riding 

with a group you want to pay more attention to your riding and the groups riding. This will ensure that you and the 

group arrives to the destination and home safely and in one piece. 

Stager your riders when you are on the interstate. A staggered formation is a good riding practice. Going through villages, 

towns or curvy roads, or getting on and off highways you might want to choose single file.  

The more experienced rider, the lead and the sweep should keep in mind the less experienced riders. Whether it is due to 

fatigue or rest stops maybe even a gas stop keep the newbee rider in mind. 

Group riding is not ten people challenging each other in a competition. It’s about ten individuals working as a single group 

riding and arriving safely home. 

We all know the two second rule and the one second rule. This doesn’t mean we always should ride like that. The road 

condition, rider experience and other reason will dictate the groups speed and distance between each motorcycle.   

Please check your motorcycles or bring to a motorcycle mechanic. Don’t just fire it up and ride away. Remember 

TCLOCKS and perform them. 

You will thank yourself later when you get home safely ride after ride throughout the riding season. 

Registrations are due and know which month your NYS inspections are due? 

Keep safe! Ride smart! Watch for the other guy/gal! Ride like you are invisible to automobiles. 
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The Long Island ABATE Stavros Dalambakis Scholarship Committee will 

be awarding two scholarships for 2017. One will be for a High School Stu-

dent entering College and /or a vocational /trade school. The second 

scholarship will be awarded to a matriculating College Student. Both 

awards will be for $750 each.  The Scholarship application and guidelines  

will be available on our website by the third week of April the latest.  A 

link will be emailed to the membership to be downloaded. The due date 

for completed applications will be on May 31, 2017. These scholarships 

will be awarded to students, children and grandchildren of Long Island 

ABATE Members. 
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Renewals letters are being mailed as your renewals come up. It is imperative that        
members renew and that we keep our membership numbers up.  It is the only way we can 
be effective when we meet with public officials, as we are representing over 1,500         
members.  Please be sure to verify your information and make any necessary corrections.  
Due to the cost of postage, pins will no longer be mailed out.  Yearly membership pins will 
be available at our meetings and booths.  Please let me know if your not getting our emails.  
-Jackie 

2017 Renewal Incentives 

Membership is $20 yearly 

$5 off your membership for each new member you refer, up to four new members. 

*The new memberships must be submitted with your renewal. 

 

5 Year Renewal for $80 

 

Life Time Membership 

$10 per year for the amount of years left to 25 years 
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by  

Kathy Pfeil 

LONG ISLAND 

ABATE 

Start the Spring Season Off Right!!! 

Participate in our Membership Drive and earn a FREE A 

ABATE Membership and Products!   

Bring in New Members and receive the following: 

5   Members – Crewneck Sweatshirt 

                           1 Year Membership 

10 Members – Any Sweatshirt 

                           2 Year Membership 

20 Members – Any Sweatshirt and Hat  

                           5 Year Membership 

25 Members – Crewneck, Hoodie & Hat 

                           Lifetime Membership  

Good Luck and Ride Safe! 

             Kathy 
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VOLUNTEERISM 

Volunteer Coordinator : Andrea Peponakis 

On Sunday, April 2, Full Throttle Magazine and Long Island ABATE presented the 8th 

Annual Motorcycle Awareness Ride to bring public awareness to motorcycle safety in 

conjunction with Long Island ABATE's Bike Blessing.  The gentle breeze in the air wel-

comed more than 400 riders who all knew that this event meant the riding season has 

begun.  

And who was there to greet every single rider and passenger who attended? Yes, our 

ABATE Volunteers were there providing a smooth flow at the entrance area with smiles 

on their faces and love in their hearts; smiles for all of our motorcycle family and love 

for ABATE.  

This was great teamwork and I am very proud to have worked alongside the volunteers 

who made the registration move along effortlessly.  

It was a very successful day for ABATE but our success is only measured by the people 

who are involved. On behalf of Long Island ABATE, I want to let you know that we 

are very grateful to Debbie Baldassarre, Scott Kilmer, Ken Wirth, Karen Wirth, Janet 

Heaney, Larry Heaney, Carlos Cruz, John Goff, Liz Goff, Bobbie Jo Delagera, Rich Pin-

navaia, Bill Forrester and our very special Bill Quinn for all of your unselfish help. 

 

As the late, famous author Erma Bombeck stated, "Volunteers are the only human be-

ings on the face of the earth who reflect this nation's compassion, unselfish caring, pa-

tience and just plain love for one another."  
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APRIL 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 8th Annual Safety 

and Awareness 

Run 

3 4 5 6 7 8 

9  

Riders of Fire Mc 

Event 

10 11  

Long island ABATE 

General Meeting 

12 13 14 15 Elmont Legion Riders 

Event 

US Veterans MC     

National Event 

16 Rushing Wind 

Biker Church/

Bikers For Christ 

MM Easter Sunday 

Event 

17 18  

Long Island ABATE 

Nassau Meeting 

19 20 21 22 

23  

HAMC LI Thunder 

Run and Chili 

Cook Off 

24 25  

Long Island ABATE 

Board Meeting 

26 27 Long Island 

ABATE Scholar-

ship Fundraiser 

Psychic Night 

28  

Project9line 

event 

29 Rushing Wind Biker 

Church Blood Drive 

30       
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May 2017 
 Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 Demon Knights MC 

West  West Fest 

Chosen Souls MC Ride 

for Autism 

7  

Two 4 Seven    

Ryders MC West 

Event 

8 9 Long Island 

ABATE General 

Meeting Suffolk 

10 

FTM Bike 

Night hosted 

by Long Island 

ABATE 

11 12 13 

14  Mothers Day 15  

NY ABATE 

Freedom Rally 

16 Long Island 

ABATE General 

Meeting Nassau 

17 18 19 20 Armed Forces Day 

21 Sacred Steel 

MC Spring Bash 

Celebration of 

Vintage Transpor-

tation 
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MRF Bikers 

on the Belt-

way 

23 Long Island 

ABATE Board 

Meeting 

24 25 26 27 

28 

Brotherhood of 

United Bikers MC 

Event 

29 Memorial 

Day 

30 31    
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Thank you to everyone who attended the first Long Island ABATE Stavros Dalambakis 

Scholarship fundraiser which was held on Tuesday March 7th. Thanks to Tammy Hoey 

and her helpers with Inspire Me Parties for allowing us to have this paint party.  Thank 

you also to Josephine Leonardi for all her help in making this a fun and successful time.  

We raised over $1000 towards the scholarship fund.  Thanks also to Mike and Shari at 

the Backstage Pass for allowing us to use their establishment!! 

There will be a second scholarship fundraiser wihich will be  held on Thursday April 27 at  

the Villa Monaco restaurant. Psychic night with the Psychic to the Stars Janet Russell. 

Tickets  include buffet dinner.  Contact Andrea for 

ticket info at 631-377-2987 

 

Ride Safe everyone!!  Nancy 
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Long Island ABATE is a proud member of the 

AMA and the MRF. 



31  



32  



33  

Public Relations -  Much thanks and appreciation goes out to BOCES  for send-

ing us Lance and his girlfriend for video taping the AWARENESS RUN. 

                                Thank You to NEWS 12 and FIOS NEWS 1 for their interest 

and covering our event. 

                                Thank You to Steve Bellone who took time out of his Sunday 

to show support for LIABATE 

                                Thank You to all of the volunteers who lent a hand to help 

make sign in go more smoothly. 

                                Thank You to each and everyone who participated in the 

event without you there is no event.  

 

Legislature   -    We are still waiting for the results of the FOIL before moving on 

with the Suffolk County Legislature.  

 

                               FREEDOM RALLY- Monday May 15th 2017 Ride to the capi-

tol. Destination the west lawn of the NYS Capitol  

 Hosted by ABATE of New York State . See their Facebook post for details. 
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www.terryfund.org 
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For Sale 

2003 Harley Touring Bike  

Stage 3 Kit, Low Miles, Mint Condition, Estate Sale, 
Must Sell!  

631-553-3047 
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1-888-LIABATE 

Please visit Bay gas for your propane 

and gas service needs at  

www.baygasservice.com 

27 McGraw Street 

Shirley NY 11967 

631-399-3620 

 



45  



46  



47  

  Dear  Members,  

This is  YOUR 

newsletter so I will 

fill it with all the 

information,     

articles, pictures 

and fun stuff that 

you send me.  If you have something  you want added to our calendar in the newsletter, 

please let me know.  I will be doing two months at a time as you will see in this edition.  The 

Board spoke about advertisements, and there will be a charge if you want to advertise in the 

newsletter.  Thank you to all who take pictures and load them on Facebook!!  I try to find 

flyers to all the events, but I do apologize if your flyer doesn’t make it.  Email it to me or 

message me on FB and I will definitely get it in here.. 

Mailings:   Our newsletter will be paperless. So  every month you will be sent an  email with a link to the newslet-

ter when it gets posted on our website at www.longislandabate.org.  Please let me know if you cannot open it or 

don’t get the email about it, and I will help you.  It will also be posted on Facebook on our two pages .  Do to it 

being very expensive, we can no longer print and mail the newsletters out to the membership.  

Advertisements:  If you are interested in advertising your business in our newsletter, please see the prices on   

the last page of the newsletter.  Please email me your advertisements .  Thank you 

Flyers and Events:   If you would like your events listed on our calendar, or have a flyer to submit, please email 

it to me at Nancygee66@gmail.com  Please get it to me before the month of your event.  There will be a fee if your 

flyer is listed more than once.   

WANTED Motorcycle Clubs and Organizations:  Your  story and history about your  Patch and how 

it all got started!! 

Your Submissions: Please feel free to send in pictures, funny cartoons, stories, ideas for the newsletter.  I am 

open for all suggestions, comments, complaints.  If you have a bike or parts for sale, I can list that.  If you would 

like your own column on household tips,  recipes, or great riding places to go to, concert info, or a community 

service thing going on, please contact me.                            

Thank you and Ride Like the Wind!!  

Nancy  

Editor Long  Island ABATE Monthly Newsletter 

Nancygee66@gmail.com 

631-220-1004 

2017 
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For Sale 

2010 Fatboy Low, 96 cu. In. 3,823 Miles 

Asking  $12,000 ...  **Contact Mike at 1-516-390-5395 
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Contact Mike for Price**** Serious Inquires ONLY 
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Newsletter Advertisement Rates 

Business Card size $5 a month/$60 yearly 

1/4 Page $10 a month/$120 yearly 

1/2 Page $20 a month/$240 yearly 

Full Page $40 a month/$480 yearly 

Run/Event Flyers One Month Free  

Free For Sale Advertisements to LI ABATE Members 

2011 VICTORY CROSS COUNTRY – 9K mi. Black Beauty, immaculate w/factory 

 trunk, +3" extra tall windshield, ipod/mp3 adapter, lower air guards, factory manual, 

 Awesome touring bike. Enough luggage room for a week. $11,000 neg. Contact Lee at            

631-466-2001 or bodycounter@gmail.com  

For Sale 

mailto:bodycounter@gmail.com

